
. .  M. P. SEILER 

54

not a usuall archive material in an institution like this. However I succeded to find 

in family albums of old astronomers two photos which may be interesting for you. 

The first is taken in 1943 and represent a German anti air attack instalation on the 

roof on the south east wing of the Main building. The second represent Vojislav 

Miskovic in 1930, (he is on the left) in Karl Zeiss factory in Jena with the refractor 

65cm finished for Belgrade Observatory. 

If I can help you additionaly, do not hesitate to send me a message. 

All the best 

Milan S. Dimitrijevi

From MPSeiler@aol.com Date: Wed, 1 Jan 2003 06:29:04 EST 

Dear Mr. Dimitrijevi ,

Also to you all the best for the New Year 2003 and again thank you very much 

for all your help so far. It is really difficult to get photographs of the solar observa-

tories made during the war and I believe you are right that this was because of 

military security reasons. It is also my experience that these are mainly in private 

files. Unfortunately, many people have died already and material of historical sig-

nificance was thrown away by the families. All the more I am very thankful for 

your two photos, but maybe you can mail me the file with the Miškovi  photo in 

the same format as the second photo, since I cannot open it with any of the soft-

wares that I have? 

Best regards, 

Michael P. Seiler 
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OUR EXCHANGE OF MESSAGES ON ASTRONOMICAL 

OBSERVATORY IN 1941 AND 1942 

Author’s messages considering the question when in 1941, Vojislav Miškovi , director 

of Belgrade Astronomical Observatory, was as hostage in Banjica, are presented, as well 

as his strugle to keep the spectroheliograph on Observatory and the final destiny of this 

instrument. 


